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Reminders 

Coming Events

Attached:
•	 car raffle poster
•	 food waste flyer 

Mon 18 March	 SCHOOL PHOTOS

Tues 19 March	 Circus Skills

Sat 23 March	 Election Day Stall

Wed 27 March	 Ozharvest

Thurs 28 March	 Scripture

Thurs 4 April	 The Big Crunch

Thurs 11 April	 Scripture Easter

Fri 12 April	 Assembly

		  Easter Hat Parade

		  P&C BBQ

Term 2 starts Tuesday 30 April for 
students
Thur 2 May	 Towamba X-C

Fri 10 May	 Zone Cross Country

Welcome to week 7 and it certainly started with a BANG as 
all the students participated in Taiko drumming with Kiyomi on 
Monday morning. It was a fun morning where the children learnt 
about the art of Tyke – Oh Japanese drumming which included 
beat, self-discipline and teamwork and had the students drum-
ming away for an hour in the MPR.  I really liked Kiyomi’s use of 
words where she spoke about learning and said ‘you have the 
power to control your discipline’ meaning that we can all learn 
new things, it is up to the individual to put in the effort to make 
this happen. This coincides with the Growth mindset philosophy 
that we have been embarking on at school. This statement real-
ly stuck in my head and I believe it would have in the children’s 
as well. We have school photos next week and a the circus visit 
on Tuesday which will be another exciting day. 

It was great this week to welcome Mrs. Macey back into the 
school when she taught in the grade 3 -6 class when I was out 
of the classroom accommodating a visit from our Director Lau-
rie Campbell came to visit. Mrs. Macey will also return in week 9 
when she will be conducting some arts activities with the chil-
dren which will be exciting.

Last week at the SCLC meeting I had some very exciting news. 
Would you like to win a brand new Volkswagen Polo Car. Well 
thanks to Pambula Public School’s P and C, we at Towamba 
Public School will have the opportunity. Pambula Public School 
are conducting a joint fundraising initiative with all the partner-
ing SCLC schools, and very shortly (in the next week) Towamba 
School will have tickets to sell as a fundraiser for our school, and 
we will let everyone know when that is.   A huge thank you to 
Pambula School for including the small schools in the area in 
this, as this is a wonderful fundraising opportunity which would 
not be possible to conduct in our small school setting. 

Also, last week Towamba School sent a thank you card to Caris 
who donated a kiln to the school late last year which all the stu-
dents signed. Today we shared a card to the school that Caris 
had sent back to us which we all enjoyed. Caris had created 
the card and hand drawn some gumnuts which related to the 
thoughtful message she wrote to us. The artwork that Caris had 
drawn is great, but to have this artwork drawn by a lady who is 
not far off 100 it absolutely incredible.  Thank you Caris. (you can 
see the artwork in the newsletter)

Once again if you have any questions please come and see 
any of us at the school. Have a great rest of the week. 
								        Glenn



School Photos - Monday 
Don’t forget Monday is School Photo Day.

Students will change into a school shirt once at school, or if 
you have a uniform shirt with the single white stripe in the collar 
please wear that.  Year 6 students should wear their Year 6 shirts.

The school photographer is visiting at the start of the day, and all 
students will have individual portraits as well as the school photo, 
Year 6 photo and any sibling photos pre-ordered.

Late orders can be made after photo day via the website but 
will incur an additional fee.

Look forward to seeing everyone at school so we have a com-
plete school group photo.

There are a few envelopes yet to be returned- please check the 
reminder box.

Circus Skills - Tuesday 
We will have an early lunch this day so we are ready for the 
show at 1pm. Following that students will enjoy learning some 
circus skills like juggling, plate spinning, acrobatic balance, twirl-
ing poi, diabolo and more. Thank you to the P&C for covering 
the cost of this incursion.

Ozharvest school visit  Wednesday March 27
Don’t forget that students are encouraged to bring a donation 
of $3 or more on the day of the school presentation to go to-
wards Ozharvest and their programs. 
The presentation will cover 
•	 food waste
•	 environmental consequences of food waste
•	 impact of food insecurity on people
•	 tips for fighting food waste at home
Parents are welcome to sit in on the presentation which starts at 
9.30am and goes for about 45 minutes.

Attendance
Please remember that all absences from school must be justified 
within 7 days. You can ring the school, email, pop into the office,  
use the note on the back of the newsletter, or write your own.
If you found a note re unjustified absences attached to your 
newsletter last week, please return to the office promptly.

End of Term Assembly Friday April 12
As usual we will have our end of term assembly on the last day 
of term. Parents and friends are invited to come to the school 
from 12noon for the P&C run BBQ lunch.  
Following this will be the assembly, with presentation of any Term 
1 nests (students- if you have 4 eggs- hand them in!), banking 
award, student work and some musical items showcasing what 
has been done this term. The day will also include an Easter Hat 
Parade, displaying the hats made by the students, and finish 
with some fun activities for all. Hope to see a lot of our families 
there.
Illness
There has been a tummy bug going round. If your child has Bring a donation :-)



Election Day BBQ
The school MPR is the local voting centre for the March 23 NSW 
State elections. The P&C are running a BBQ stall as well as selling 
cake and hot drinks from 8am - 1pm.
The P&C are looking for volunteers for this day, as well as dona-
tions of cakes and slices. Please contact Esther on 0402 613 960.
Raffle tickets for the car will also be on sale- we only have limit-
ed tickets to sell, and all proceeds from our tickets goes to our 
school- so remind your friends and neighbours to bring money 
when they vote!
Catering fundraiser in May
The P&C have now committed to catering the ‘Team Sorting’ 
Horse event on May 18th and 19th. For this weekend we will 
really need additional helpers. The type of tasks requiring help 
are with BBQ or canteen at the hall, cooking or precooking of 
roast dinner items, washing up, as well as donations of things 
like cakes, pumpkin or other produce that would suit the menu. 
Please save the date and think about how you may be able to 
help. Any help, large or small will be welcomed.

P&C News

been sick please ensure that they are 100% before sending back 
to school, so that we can break the cycle of contagion.
School fundraiser
Pambula Public School has had a new car anonymously donat-
ed to their school (a VW Polo )and they are sharing their luck 
with all of the local SCLC schools. Raffle tickets will be available 
for $5 each- with the big bonus that all proceeds of ticket sales 
sold by our parents and staff going directly back to our school. 
A great incentive to try and sell tickets to your friends and fami-
ly- with a great prize of a new car! More information is attached. 
Tickets available from the office, plus they will also be on sale at 
the Election Day BBQ.
Limited tickets so each ticket has a 1 in 5000 chance.
Clothing Pool
A reminder that we have boxes in the MPR with second hand 
uniform items that are available to anybody at no cost. You are 
welcome to browse what is there, and also to bring in any of 
your own that are outgrown etc. We have had a big donation 
from Jo Schmidt with lots of red polos, shorts and trousers, and 
jumpers. 
Cross Country
The Wolumla cross country is at the start of Term 2, with our-
school event the week before, students are starting training 
now.

Upcoming staff changes
Tues 26 March	 Mr Dinwoodie & Nancy Budget day
			   Ms Kenyon 3-6
Wed 27 March	 Mr Dinwoodie, Ms Kenyon 3-6
Thurs 28 march	 Mr Dinwoodie Principal mtg, Ms Kenyon 3-6
Monday 1 April	 Ms Kenyon K12
Monday 8 April	 Ms Kenyon K12	

Thursday 
fortnightly 

9.30am
in the MPR

All young 
children 

welcome
Term 1 dates

•	 Thurs 21 March
•	 Thurs 4 April

Lunch Orders

Tomorrow: Leanne/Carine

Fri 22 March: Karen N
Fri 29 March: Karen H
Fri 5 April: Karen H
Fri 12 April: P&C BBQ

Plain meat pie	 $4.00
Gluten Free pie	 $4.00
Cheese/Bacon	 $4.50
Chicken/mushrm	 $4.50
Vege pastie		 $4.00
Sausage Roll	 $3.50
Mini Pizza		  $2.50
Juice			   $1.50
Flav Milk		  $1.50

FRIDAY Lunches



 

ABSENCE & Partial Absence NOTE
My child_________________________________________________________________________ 

was absent from school on  the date/s____________________________________________

OR will be arriving late/departing early at (time)___________________________________

 due to__________________________________________________________________________

Signed ____________________________________  Parent/Carer.           Date:____________

Community News

There is enough 
food produced 
in the world to 
feed everyone1

1/3 of 
all food 
is WASTED
every year2

Eliminating food waste 
would be equivalent to 
taking 1 in 4 cars 
off the road 

Wasting food 
wastes everything

Each year the food 
we waste consumes:

of fresh water

of crop land

top 5 wasted foods

OzHarvest is Australia’s leading food rescue 
organisation with a driving purpose to Nourish Our 
Country. We are working hard to rescue good food 
that would otherwise go to waste and deliver it to 
people in need, but there is still much work to be done.

Reference
1. 2016 World Hunger and Poverty Facts and Statistics 
 http://www.worldhunger.org/2015-world-hunger-and-poverty-facts-and-statistics
2. FAO Save Food Global Food Waste and Loss Initiative      
 http://www.fao.org/save-food/resources/keyfindings/en
3. FAO The State of Food Insecurity in the World 2015 
 http://www.fao.org/hunger/key-messages/en
4. FAO Food Wastage Footprint Report 2013 
 http://www.fao.org/docrep/018/i3347e/i3347e.pdf
5. http://www.fao.org/platform-food-loss-waste/flwinfographics/en
6. Primary Production Food Losses: Turning losses into profit
7. FoodBank Hunger Report 2017 
8. RaboDirect Financial Health Barometer 2017, Food and Farming Report

nourish 
our country

1 in 9 
people do not 
have enough 
food to eat3

... it would be 

the 3rd 
biggest 
emitter of 
greenhouse 
gases4
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if food waste 
were a country
    ...
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of space in 
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20%

Food waste 
costs the economy

$20   billion 
each year6  

ALMOST 

50% OF ALL 
FOOD WASTE
COMES FROM THE HOME

Food waste is a global issue

Food Waste in Australia

�ght food waste at home

AT WHAT FOOD YOU HAVE

AT USE-BY DATES

AT YOUR WEEK AND PLAN MEALS

Bread

3

Bagged salad

4

leftovers

vegetables fruit

1

ozharvest.org/�ghtfoodwaste

no ... Next in 
the bin is me!

hey you! 
stop wasting 
money!

enough is
enough!

That’s

1 in 5 SHOPPING BAGS
END UP IN THE BIN

the average 
family wastes 

$1,000
of food8

what? money 
for me?

but the good news is, 
it’s avoidable. Simply 
follow these steps: 

3.6 million 
Australians
have experienced 
food insecurity
each year7 

end hunger
now!

bE PART OF THE SOLUTION
  FIGHTFOODWASTE 

of quality surplus food saved 
from landfill each week

including supermarkets, restaurants, 
cafes, hotels, airports and food outlets

3,000+ food donors

100+ tonnes

1000+ charities
received meals to feed the hungry

delivered with love each year
20 million meals

WHY YOU SHOULD
  �ghtfoodwaste

2

5

what you need

shop with a list 

avoid the deals

Food in airtight containers

fresh fruit and veg in fridge

food for later in the freezer

3 store

4 cook

2 buy

1 look

What you’ll eat

with ingredients that need 
using up

eat and love your leftovers!
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